
Event s in May

May 4 - Hats on for Mental Health Day

May 6 - No School for Students

May 8 - Mother 's Day

May 9-13 - Silver Brick Road Fundraiser

May 18 - Grade 6 PAT - ELA Part A

May 19, 20, & 23 - No School

May 25 - Last Day to Order June Hot Lunch

May 30 - School Council Virtual Meeting 7:00 PM 

May 31 - School Fees are Due

Wainwright
May 2022

El ementar y School

Pr incipal's 

Message
MAY I focus your attention on some of the 
exciting events WES has in store for the month 
of May!  Academically, our Grade 6 students 
write their Part A of the ELA PAT?s, and we wish 
them well with their writing.  Some of our 
students will be hitting the pool and going 
swimming, so get your water wings ready. 
Please take the time to read through our 
newsletter, and if you just can?t get enough of 
all the great things happening at WES, then be 
sure to check out our Facebook page, Web 
page and/or follow us on Twitter. And last but 
certainly not least, we love our mom?s ?  Happy 
Mother?s Day!

We would like to congratulate all 
our students who participated in 
our WES Public  Speaking this 
year.    We know the amount of 
work that goes into preparing for 
public speaking, and you did an 
amazing job.  Cooper, Charlie, 
and Ainsley, pictured above, 
placed in the top 3 in our school 
competition.    

Charlie represented WES in the 
BTPS Superintendent 's Public 
Speaking Competition.  We would 
like to thank Ms. Propp for 
organizing this event in our 
school and to all of our guest 
judges for taking their time to 
help us out.
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to school on May 4th, 
to raise awareness of 
the importance of 
good mental health.
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Wainwright Elementary 
Parent Association is still 
looking for parents to 
volunteer for the 
upcoming school year.  
For anyone who might 
be interested, their next 

meeting is June 6th at 7:00 pm, all our parents 
are welcome to attend.  For more 
information email wepawes@gmail.com.  

The following classes are going swimming:

May 2 - 4Bast & 4Wakefield
May 3 - KTTSaretsky
May 10 - 5Chaulk & 5 Munn

May 17 - 1Hinton & 1Schoenthal
May 24 - 2Ballas & 2Propp

May 30 - KMWSaretsky
May 31 - KTTSaretsky

Remember to bring a swimsuit and towel to 
school.  We have set up text reminders that 
will go out to parents the night before.

Are You Moving?

If your plans for next 
year do not include 
WES, please let us know.  

We are starting our planning for next year 
and would appreciate a heads up.  

Thank you to our families who have 
already contacted us, please let us know if 
there's anything you need from us to 
register your children in their new school.
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This is by far one of the 
funnest events we have had
this year.  Mr. Mitchell 
wowed us again with his 
announcing skills and multiple costume 
changes, making sure we had one of the 
most interesting BINGO games ever.  We 
would like to thank Mrs. Golinowski and Mrs. 
Stang for organizing the event and Mr. 
Mitchell for taking time away from the gym to 
help out!  

mailto:wepawes@gmail.com


Earlier in the year we shared with our parents 
that grade 6 students would be writing PAT's 
this year.    The tests will take place on:

- May 18 - ELA Part A
- June 14 - ELA Part B
- June 15 - Science
- June 22 - Math
- June 24 - Social Studies

Parents can help their children by ensuring 
they get a good night 's sleep, start their day 
with a healthy breakfast, and arrive at school 
by 8:35 am, so that they have time to get 
settled before the tests start.  Tests start at 
9:00 am, please don't be late.  

School Fees

Final notices for school fees were emailed out at the end of April, or mailed to families we do 
not have email addresses for.  Families will have until the end of May to pay them.  If left 
unpaid, they will be sent to collections by our Board Office.  School Fees this year were $60 
for Kindergarten and $120 for Grades 1 to 6.  Payments can be made in person at the school 
with cheque or cash, or through e-transfer to wes@btps.ca.  If sending fees by e-transfer 
make sure you put your child's name and the school year you're paying for in the message.

Wainwr ight  Elem ent ary School
905 10 St reet
Wainwr ight , Alber t a  T9W 2R6

Phone:  (780) 842-3361

Our teachers are busy finalizing details for 
the year-end field trips.  To say that we are 
excited is an understatement.  This is what 
we know so far; teachers will send home 
more information to parents in May.  

Kindergar t en - June 10th, Simply Bee Farm
Grade 1 - June 10th, Climb Thru Time
Grade 2 - June 27th, Riverdale Park
Grade 3 - June 9th, Ukrainian Village
Grade 4 - June 17th, Fort Edmonton Park
Grade 5 - To Be Announced
Grade 6 - June 6th to 8th, Outdoor 
Education

Keep your eyes open for information 
coming home from your child's teacher.  
More will be put in our June newsletter. 

mailto:wes@btps.ca
https://www.facebook.com/pages/category/Elementary-School/Wainwright-Elementary-School-209974412353869/
https://twitter.com/WainwrightElemS?ref_src=twsrc%5Egoogle%7Ctwcamp%5Eserp%7Ctwgr%5Eauthor
mailto:wes@btps.ca






 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  

 
 

Art Gala 
 

8TH MENTAL HEALTH 

SILENT AUCTION OF THE WINNING ART 
FROM THE MENTAL HEALTH ART 
CONTEST 

WEDNESDAY MAY 4th, 2022 
5:30 - 9:30 PM 

VERMILION REGIONAL 
CENTRE 

FREE COME & GO EVENT 
 

PARTNERSHIP WITH: 
- VILLAGE OF KITSCOTY FCSS 
- VILLAGE OF MARWAYNE FCSS 
- COUNTY OF VERMILION RIVER FCSS 
- TOWN OF VERMILION FCSS 
- MANNVILLE, MINBURN, INNISFREE FCSS 
- WALKING THROUGH GRIEF SOCIETY 

CASUAL DRESS 

FREE ART 
ACTIVITIES FOR 

ALL AGES FREE MENTAL 
HEALTH 

RESOURCES 

VIBE MENTAL 
HEALTH 

CONTEST ART 
DISPLAYED 

THEME:  
A LITTLE BIT OF THIS & 
A LITTLE BIT OF THAT 

SENIOR’S ART 
DISPLAY 

FREE DESSERT 
WITH 

CHOCOLATE 
FOUNTAIN EVERYONE OF 

ALL AGES 
WELCOME 

INDOOR 
PLAYGROUND OPEN 

FOR FAMILIES TO 
TRY OUT 

FREE DOOR 
PRIZES 





May 2 - 16, 2022
                                                        It’s that time again!

PITCH-IN  CANADA is a program created to keep our communities free of 
litter and looking fabulous!
 
We very much appreciate your e�orts in the past and invite you to join
us again as we celebrate Spring.

PITCH-IN bags are available at the Town O�ce & the Cplex - when your cleanup
is �nished, they can be placed in the dumpster at the PMM.

If the Pitch-In Week dates don’t work for your organization or group, please 
choose a time that is more convenient for you! If your group is unable to assist
this year please let us know. 

                                   Questions?  Please contact the Town O�ce  
                                                               780.842.3381
                                                 receptionist@wainwright.ca





 
 

Western Communities Foundation 
Fundraising Lunch 

 

Join us for Pork on a Bun! 
All Proceeds going to the Western Communities Foundation & 

Wainwright & District Community Health Foundation. 

 
Friday, May 27th                                        

from 11:30AM-2:00PM 
 

Pork on a Bun and a Drink 
$5 

 
910 – 3rd Avenue 
Wainwright, AB 

Ph 780-842-4411 
Fax 780-842-4320 
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